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July 10, 2019 
Approved 08/07/19  

VISION – QUIETER SKIES FOR OUR COMMUNITIES 

MISSION – UTILIZING PARTNERSHIPS TO REDUCE AIRPORT NOISE FOR THE BENEFIT OF NEIGHBORING COMMUNITIES 

Chair:  Brad Pierce     Vice Chair:  Katy Brown     Treasurer:  Jamie Hartig     Secretary:  Alison Biggs 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER, ROLL CALL, and QUORUM:  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m., after the committees 

met, by Chair Brad Pierce.  He announced he had appointed Jamie Hartig to serve as Secretary in the absence of 

Alison Biggs. 

  

The following were in attendance:     

Arapahoe County:  Bill Skinner   Greenwood Village:   Tom Dougherty  

Arapahoe County: Joseph Berger   Lone Tree:                 Mike Anderson   

Douglas County:      Jamie Hartig   Parker:        Amy Holland   

Aurora:  Brad Pierce   ACPAA:                     Robert Olislagers   

Castle Pines:           Melissa Coudeyras  AOPA:           Robert Doubek            

Centennial:  Candace Moon   CABA:        Don Kuskie 

Cherry Hills Village: Al Blum           

 

Also, in attendance were: Aurora Alternate Representative Liia Koiv-Haus; Fly Quiet Committee Member Bill Wasmund; 

and ACPAA Staff Dylan Heberlein.    

 

Those absent were:         

    Douglas County:         Alison Biggs/vacant   CDOT Aeronautics Division:  Todd Green/vacant  

Castle Rock:        Brett Ford/Sandy Vossler      APA Control Tower:               Diana Hanley/Ron Curry  

    Foxfield:               Dave Goddard/vacant   FAA District Office:                 Linda Bruce/Kandace Krull 

               TRACON:                   Steve Martin/Bill Dunn  

      

2. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA:  On the motion of Amy Holland, duly seconded, the agenda was approved. 

 
3. PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.   

 

4. CONSENT AGENDA:    The consent agenda included the June 5, 2019 draft minutes, and a treasurer’s report as of 

July 3, 2019, which showed a balance of 16, 576.73.  On the motion of Tom Dougherty, duly seconded, the Consent 

Agenda was approved. 

 

5. ITEM(S) REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA:  None. 

 

6. COMMITTEE REPORTS:   
A. COMMUNITY OUTREACH – Melissa Coudeyras reported that the committee is looking for a new website designer. 

They are creating and sending out the RFP in August and will have until September for applicants to submit 

proposals. The committee is looking to revamp the website with the hopes that the committee can go in and upload 

minutes and agendas themselves. The draft RFP will go out to Roundtable before being released. The Roundtable 

vote to select the designer will be in October.  

 

B. FLY QUIET – Don Kuskie presented for the committee. The committee had no updates. However, the committee 
discussed entry gates signage so that the pilots that come through there will see the signs. Creating a simple sign, 
to be placed right under the time-card reader should capture the attention of pilots who are not informed about the 
Noise Abatement Guidelines. 

     
C. NOISE MONITORS – Tom Dougherty presented. The committee had nothing to report. The committee was going 

to go to the DIA control tower however, the appointment was cancelled.  
 

D. The May 2019 Noise Report was presented by Dylan Heberlein. It showed there had been 30,062 total operations 
in May, for a total of 136, 480 operations in the first 5 months of the year. 
 
8,179 events at the Golf Course monitor on 
airport property   
1,263 events at the Castle Rock monitor  
1,140 events at the Lone Tree monitor 
5,469 events at the Meridian monitor      
2,413 events at the Airport East monitor on 
airport property   

1,243 events at the Greenwood Village monitor   
597 events at the Hunters Hill monitor  
258 events at the Castle Pines monitor  

              159 events at the Sagebrush Park monitor 
2,180 events at the State Park monitor  
1,474 events at the Parker monitor      
 1,627 events at the Grandview Estates monitor   
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In May there had been 409 complaints from 50 households. 
 
133 complaints had come from Unincorporated Arapahoe County (33%); 79 complaints had come from Centennial 
(19%); 33 were from Unincorporated Douglas County (8%); 70 from Greenwood Village (17%); 45 from Aurora 
(11%); 13 from Lone Tree (3%); 7 were from Castle Pines (2%), 6 were from Highlands Ranch (1%); 12 were from 
Parker (3%); 3 were from Denver (1%); and 7 were from Other (2%).  Of those, there had been responses 
requested from 15 email complaints and 10 telephone complaints. 
    
Year to date, there had been 1,575 complaints from 110 households: 
The highest number of complaining households were: 25 from Unincorporated Arapahoe County; 17 from Greenwood 
Village; 15 from Unincorporated Douglas County; 10 from Highlands Ranch; 8 from Centennial; 8 from Lone Tree; 7 
from Denver; 6 from Other; 5 from Parker; and 3 from Aurora.   
 
Of those households, 401 complaints were from the 25 in Unincorporated Arapahoe County; 365 were from the 8 in 
Centennial; 334 complaints had come from the 15 located in Unincorporated Douglas County; 165 came from 3 in 
Aurora; 132 were from 17 in Greenwood Village; 83 were from the 8 households in Lone Tree; 26 came from 5 in 
Parker; 23 came from 10 in Highlands Ranch; 17 came from 7 households in Denver; and 21 came from 6 in Other.  
 
YTD, the top five complaining households came from Centennial, Unincorporated Douglas County, Unincorporated 
Arapahoe County, Aurora, and Lone Tree.  
 
Of the 409 May complaints, 374 were about daytime flights and 35 were about nighttime flights.  YTD, 1,406 
 of the complaints were about daytime flights and 169 were about nighttime flights.  
 
Props had accounted for 44% of the complaints; jets accounted for 50% of the complaints; helicopters were 1%; and 
5% were unknown.  Departures were responsible for 53% of the complaints; arrivals were 27%; training was 12%; 
overflights were 2%; and 6% were unknown.      
 
The May complaint map showed the locations of the complaints, with four being outside the map boundaries, in 
Franktown, Elizabeth, Jefferson County, and Denver. 
 
Question about never seeing complaints from Castle Pines but this month there had been 7 complaints. Dylan 
explained that is was a one time event from a Make a Wish Foundation flight that happened to be over Castle Pines. 
 
Question about a Bonanza plane that triggered multiple noise events. Dylan explained it flew directly over the noise 
monitor and may have been set for climb. 
 
Question if any preliminary complaints in June have increased due to the DIA runway closure, Dylan answered that 
they have a seen an increase but will have a final number next month. 
 
Question was asked if it was normal for Lone Tree to have events over 90 Db. Dylan explained that he would research 
further and it could have been either military or a combination of a plane and a close-by interference. 
 
Question if the portable monitor has been used, it has not. Question of how many we have? There are two. Would it 
be beneficial to get another one? A discussion was held on the characteristics of the noise monitors, such as size 
and cost and instances where they have been used. Airport staff explained how the airport asks developers to 
complete a noise study. 
 

D. WORK PLAN – : Brad Pierce presented: the committee is working on the annual report and orientation manual, the 
committee will meet again this month, and presented to the roundtable that there is an outside source that is available 
if any of the committees need monetary or staff assistance 
 

E. STUDY GROUP – Brad Pierce presented. Still needs the signed MOU and funding structure and payment from Castle    
Rock. The original signed MOU form is still needed from Arapahoe County. The study group will start to work on the 
bylaws. 

 
7. FAA REPORTS:   

A. DISTRICT OFFICE – None 

     

B. APA AIR TRAFFIC CONTROL TOWER – None 
 

C. TRACON – None       
 
8. OTHER REGULAR MONTHLY REPORTS:     

A. ARAPAHOE COUNTY PUBLIC AIRPORT AUTHORITY – Robert Doubek reported:  

• A motion was made and approved to accept the ACPAA Financial Statements for years ending December 

31, 2018 and 2017. 



July 10, 2019                         Approved 08/07/19 Page 3 of 3 
 

• Non-Objection and approval were made for VF Corporation’s Hangar/Office Concept Plan. The proposed 

facility will have a total building area of 54,542 square feet. Included will be a 34,850 sq. ft. hangar, 14,351 

sq. ft. office and 5,340 sq. ft. garage. VF anticipates storing up to four large business aircraft in the facility. 

• A motion was made and approved to adjourn to Executive Session concerning approval of the proposed 

buyer of the Centennial Hotel, LLC leasehold. 

 

B. AIRPORT DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Robert Olislagers reported: 

• Centennial will be closing a runway for 5 days or less to seal coat the runway weather permitting, from July 

15 to 19, 2019. The airport is prohibiting touch and go operations from flight schools while it is closed. A lot 

more concentrated traffic will be going through the runway that is open.   

 

C. METROPLEX –- Centennial Airport’s letter was filed to the FAA on June 5. Legal counsel filed a petition for review 

for further review of the Environmental Impact statement regarding the Metroplex project. by the FAA, and asked 

surrounding jurisdictions to support.  The airport is requesting a 20-year projection of operations due to the 1% 

growth that DIA has been experiencing the past few years.   

 
D. NEXTGEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE (NAC) – Brad Pierce will be attending the July 31 NAC meeting. 

 
E. N.O.I.S.E. – Brad noted that the next N.O.I.S.E. meeting is November 20 in San Antonio, Texas.  

 
9. OLD BUSINESS: 

A.  2019 CACNR REPRESENTATIVES TO ACPAA – There is no time to write a report for the next August 8 ACPAA 

Board Meeting so a verbal update will have to be given. A representative is still pending for the August 8 meeting. 

 

B.  CONGRESSIONAL QUIET SKIES CAUCUS – There was discussion of getting in touch with Congressman Crow.   

 

10. NEW BUSINESS:   
A.    INFORMATION SHARING:   Article in the Denver Post about George Bye, who is presenting to the Roundtable 

next month regarding electric airplanes. 
    

11. PUBLIC COMMENT:  None 
 

12. NEXT MEETINGS: 
A. CACNR –  Aug 07, 2019  6:30 p.m. Arapahoe Board Room, 6924 S. Lima, Centennial 80112 

   Sep 04, 2019   6:30 p.m. Arapahoe Board Room, 6924 S. Lima, Centennial 80112 
   Oct  02, 2019   6:30 p.m. Arapahoe Board Room, 6924 S. Lima, Centennial 80112 
   Nov 06, 2019    6:30 p.m. Arapahoe Board Room, 6924 S. Lima, Centennial 80112 
   Dec 04, 2019   6:30 p.m. Arapahoe Board Room, 6924 S. Lima, Centennial 80112 

  

B. ACPAA – July 2019 No Meeting 
Aug 08, 2019 3:00 p.m., Wright Brothers Room, Centennial Airport, 7800 S Peoria St, Englewood, CO 
                                                  (?? representing CACNR) 

     Sep 12, 2019 3:00 p.m., Wright Brothers Room, Centennial Airport, 7800 S Peoria St, Englewood, CO 
                                                  ( ?? representing CACNR) 

Oct 10, 2019 3:00 p.m., Wright Brothers Room, Centennial Airport, 7800 S Peoria St, Englewood, CO 
                                                  ( ?? representing CACNR) 

Nov 14, 2019 3:00 p.m., Wright Brothers Room, Centennial Airport, 7800 S Peoria St, Englewood, CO 
                                                  ( ?? representing CACNR) 

   Dec 12, 2019 3:00 p.m., Wright Brothers Room, Centennial Airport, 7800 S Peoria St, Englewood, CO 
                                                  ( ?? representing CACNR) 

 

13. ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 
 
 
Jamie Hartig, Treasurer and Secretary 
 
 
 


